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FREE PRESBYTERY OF  
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FREE CHURCH OF SCOTLAND (CONTINUING) 

August 22, 2023 
 
 
Adam Kuehner, Clerk 
Great Lakes – Gulf Presbytery 
Reformed Presbyterian Church of North America 
 
 
Dear Mr. Kuehner, 
 
Greetings in our Lord Jesus Christ to you and the Great Lakes – Gulf Presbytery of the RPCNA.  
This letter is to notify you that the Rev. Craig Scott has been received as a minister of the Free 
Church of Scotland (Continuing).  The Free Presbytery of the USA of the FCC first took up Mr. 
Scott’s application for admission as a minister at its meeting in November of last year.  We 
interviewed Mr. Scott and approved his application.  We also forwarded his application to the 
committee in Scotland that is responsible for making recommendations to our General Assembly 
regarding the admission of ministers, and Mr. Scott traveled to Scotland to meet with this 
committee.  The General Assembly approved the admission of Mr. Scott in May, and instructed 
our Presbytery to arrange for him to sign our constitutional Formula.  This final step in Mr. Scott’s 
admission took place in Lexington, Kentucky on August 9.   
 
During the process described above, we were pleased to receive two letters of recommendation in 
Mr. Scott’s behalf from office-bearers within the RPCNA.  However, it has been drawn to my 
attention that we have not until now sent any communication to yourselves as the presbytery from 
which he comes to us.  Please be assured that this was simply an oversight.  We are grateful for 
the oversight under Christ that you have exercised over Mr. Scott for the past years.  For context, 
this may be an area where there are some differences in procedure between Scottish and American 
presbyterianism. 
 
If it is possible at this point, we would welcome a communication from your presbytery that 
indicates that you release Mr. Scott to the Free Church of Scotland (Continuing).  Furthermore, if 
there is anything regarding the procedures of the RPCNA that you believe it would be helpful for 
us to know for future reference, I will be happy to communicate that our presbytery.  May the Lord 
establish you and the fathers and brethren in every good work for his own name’s sake. 
 
 

In Christian affection, 
 

 
Brent C. Evans 
Principal Clerk of Presbytery  


